UPR – Armenia – 22 January 2015

STATEMENT by BULGARIA
Thank you, Mr. President,

We would like to congratulate Armenia about the legislative and institutional progress made since the first UPR cycle, and the ratification of 2 International Conventions.

We appreciate the approval of the Strategic Program for Legal and Judicial Reforms, the National Strategy for the Protection of Human Rights and the Action Plan deriving from the Strategy, and welcome the adoption of the Gender Policy Strategic Program and the National Program Against Gender-based Violence.  

We take positive note regarding the adoption of the Strategic Program for the Protection of the Rights of the Child. At the same time Bulgaria encourages Armenia to establish mechanisms to identify and monitor children in vulnerable situations and at risk of becoming victims of the offences under OP-CRC-SC. 
Bulgaria recommends Armenia to respect and protect the rights of the human rights defenders and the journalist to undertake there legitimate work without the fear of criminal prosecutions or other pressure. 
We also recommend Armenia to ratify and fully align its national legislation with the Rome Statute of the International Criminal Court (ICC).
Thank you!
